
 
 

VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
944 Route 17K 

Montgomery, New York 
 

September 9, 2024 
 
 A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Education and was called to order in the 
Administration Building at 5:30 p.m. by the President, Mr. Bond. 
 
 PRESENT: Mr. Bond, Ms. McKnight, Mrs. Messing, Mrs. Fox-Pizzonia, Mrs. Revoir, 

and Mrs. Samuelson  
 
 ABSENT: Mrs. Terralavoro  
 
 Also Present: Ms. Avila, Mr. Conklin, Mrs. Mojica, Mr. Tolentino, Ms. McGoldrick, Mrs. 

Werner, and Mr. Ragni  
  
 Also Absent: Media (WVT/THR) 
 
WELCOME 
 

This Hearing is being held pursuant to Section 2801-a of the Education Law of the State 
of New York for the purpose of reviewing the District’s Safety Plan.  A copy of the Notice of 
Public Hearing is attached.  The District Safety Plan has been posted on the District website, as 
required.  Information on how to ask a question or make a statement about the plan.is posted on 
our website, as well.  

 
Mr. Bond opened the Public Hearing and turned the floor over to Mr. Conklin, Assistant 

Superintendent for Business, who introduced Janet Werner, the District’s Health and Safety 
Coordinator and Stephen Ragni, the Director of Security and Emergency Preparedness.   
 
REVIEW OF 2024-2025 DISTRICT SAFETY PLAN 

 
Mrs. Werner offered a brief presentation outlining the important information and 

components contained in the District’s Safety Plan.  She responded to questions from the Board 
members regarding the changes to this year’s safety plan. 

 
Mrs. Werner was thanked for her presentation. 
 

 The 2024-2025 District Safety Plan will be presented to the Board of Education for 
approval at its September 23, 2024 regular meeting. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 There were no requests for Public Comment this evening. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
 Mr. Bond noted the need for an Executive Session to discuss the employment history of 
particular personnel and a student matter.  He called for a motion. 
   
 Ms. McKnight moved, Mrs. Samuelson seconded that the Board convene to Executive 
Session at 5:42 p.m.  Voting YES:  Unanimous [6:0] 
 

Mrs. Messing moved, Mrs. Fox-Pizzonia seconded that the Board come out of Executive 
Session at 6:04 p.m.  Voting YES:  Unanimous [6:0] 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

Ms. McKnight moved, Mrs. Messing seconded that the Public Hearing be adjourned. 
Voting: YES:  Unanimous [6:0] 
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 Mr. Bond adjourned the Public Hearing at 6:05p.m.  
  
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Ellen T. McGoldrick 
       District Clerk 
 
/em 


